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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
SECOND AVENUE SUBWAY TASK FORCE
Manhattan Community Board 8

Tuesday, January 26, 2010
New York Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street – Auditorium

Present: Michele Birnbaum, Barbara Chocky, Laura Lijewski, Peggy Price, David Rosenstein, Barbara Rudder, Barry Schneider, Judy Schneider, Helene Simon, Cos Spagnoletti.
Excused: Richard Burg, Rita Popper Marco Tamayo

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM

1.  Construction Contract Updates. 

Contract C-26002 – TBM Tunnels from 92nd Street to 63rd Street 
Contract C-26005 (2A)– 96th Street Station Heavy Civil, Structural and Utility Relocation 
Contract C-26013 – 86th Street Station Utility Relocation, Open Excavation and Road Decking
3.  Lexington Avenue/63rd Street Station Design
The presentation can be found on MTA Website: http://www.mta.info/capconstr/sas/documents/Jan%2026th,%202010_CB8_Final%20for%20distribution.pdf 

Questions and answers followed. The Q & A will be posed on the Community Board’s website - www.cb8m.com - when received from the MTA.
NEW BUSINESS

Following a discussion of the design of the subways entrances as presented by the MTA, a resolution was proposed:

WHEREAS the glass canopy design for the 2nd Avenue Subway entrances is large in scale and intrusive to the streetscape, and

WHEREAS the MTA has diminished the height of a subway entrance canopy on East 63rd Street, thereby acknowledging its intrusion on the adjacent building, and

WHEREAS this change signified that such a reduction is possible,

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Community Board 8 strongly recommends that the overall height of each glass canopy be reduced to its minimum size as it relates to the overall scale of its entrance.

The vote: 6 – 4 – 1 

YES: Birnbaum, Chocky, Price, Rosenstein, Rudder, Spagnoletti 

No: Barry Schneider, Judy Schneider, Simon, Stewart 

ABSTAIN: Lijewski

After a discussion of the Variable Message Signs placed by the Department of Transportation to alert drivers to the ongoing Second Avenue Subway construction, the following resolution was voted:

WHEREAS the Variable Message Signs deployed by the Department of Transportation regarding subway construction are overly large and intrusive, and


WHEREAS the same messages could be made smaller and less invasive,

THERFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Community Board 8 recommends that the Department of Transportation create unified permanent signage to notify the community about traffic changes that are smaller in size and more contextual with our community.


The vote: 2 – 6 - 3  

YES: Birnbaum, Rosenstein 

NO: Lijewski, Spagnoletti Barry Schneider, Judy Schneider, Simon, Stewart 

ABSTAIN: Chocky, Price, Rudder
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM Respectfully submitted, M. Barry Schneider and Patrick Stewart, SAS TF Co-Chairs
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